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*PRESS RELEASE* FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 
City Manager’s Office  March 16th 2020 

 

Information and recommended responses to COVID 19 remain fluid and the City of Manteca is 
committed to keeping our citizens and employees informed about the potential impacts to 
their lives.  In an effort to assist in the control of the potential spread of the virus, the City of 
Manteca is providing the following information and recommendation at this time: 

1. City Hall Closure 
2. Shelter in Place Recommendation 

 CITY HALL CLOSURE 

City of Manteca, with the exception of essential services, will be closed beginning Tuesday, 
March 17, 2020 until further notice.  Essential services include: 

  
●       Manteca Police Department will continue to respond to emergency calls and non-
emergency calls for services.  For emergencies call 9-1-1 and non-emergencies call (209) 
456-8101. 
●       Manteca Fire Department will continue to respond to emergency calls and non-
emergency calls for service.  For emergencies call 9-1-1 and non-emergencies call (209) 
464-4650. 
●       Solid Waste will continue operations during this closure.  The garbage pick-up 
schedule will not change; please continue to place your trash/recycle/yard waste toters 
curb-side on your regularly scheduled pick-up day.  The Solid Waste office will be closed, 
for emergencies call (209) 649-7371. 
●       Water will continue operating during this closure.  For emergencies or utility stops 
or starts call (209) 639-4900 utilitystart@mantecagov.com.  Utility accounts will not be 
shut-off for non-payment during the City Hall Closure. Late fees for the month of March 
that would have been due April 1, will be waived. 
●       Sewer will continue operating during this closure. For emergency Sewer issues, call 
(209) 456-8470. 
●       Streets crews will be on-call during this closure. For emergency Streets issues, call 
(209) 235-8836. 

 SHELTER IN PLACE RECOMMENDATION 

In an effort to fight the spread of COVID 19 the City is recommending all residents shelter in 
place.  We are recommending individuals avoid all gatherings except to seek medical attention, 



get food, or to care for a friend or relative.  It is important for individuals to remain home as 
much as possible. We understand that this is a challenging situation and we will continue to 
update residents with more information as the situation evolves. 
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